From: Isabelle Guaran

Sent: Wednesday, 21 December 2016 10:11 AM

To: Chambers - Ross J

Subject: RE: The 4 yearly review of modern awards—Award stage – sub-group 3C (AM2014/223,

AM2014/241, AM2014/243)

Dear Ms Richardson,

Thank you for confirming and granting this extension.

I can now advise that MIAL will not be responding to the MUA submissions made on 6 December 2016 as we have not identified any members with part-time employees under the Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award.

Whilst I personally have some concerns about whether parties that may be impacted by the proposals made by the MUA are represented in this process (likely to be small regional businesses and owner/operators), MIAL will not be making submissions. Crucial to submissions would be information on how the part-time employee award clauses currently operate – MIAL is unable to provide this information and the MUA has not provided it either.

Kind regards,



From: Chambers - Ross J

Sent: Wednesday, 21 December 2016 10:02 AM

To: Isabelle Guaran

Subject: RE: The 4 yearly review of modern awards—Award stage – sub-group 3C (AM2014/223,

AM2014/241, AM2014/243)

Dear Ms Guaran

I refer to your correspondence below and confirm that the extension sought by Maritime Industry Australia Limited (MIAL) has been granted.

MIAL is to file submissions in reply in accordance with item 3 of the <u>Directions</u> issued 15 November 2016 by **5:00 pm Wednesday, 21 December 2016.**

Kind regards

JO RICHARDSON

Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross **President**

Fair Work Commission

Tel: +61 3 8656 4781 Fax: +61 3 9655 0401 chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001

Dear Associate to Justice Ross,

I refer to direction issued by Justice Ross on 15 November 2017 on the 4 yearly review of modern awards—Award stage – sub-group 3C (AM2014/223, AM2014/241, AM2014/243), in particular the Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award.

MIAL has been consulting with membership and formulation a view on the MUA submission filed on 6 December 2016. Due to the short period for a response and the need for MIAL to ensure consensus amongst its members, we request an extension on the deadline for filing a response to the MUAs submission to 1600 on 21 December 2016.

We will try and provide a response earlier than that. Please let us know if this is not suitable or will adversely impact other parties.

Kind regards,



Isabelle Guaran

Industry Employee Relations Manager T 03 9647 6005
M 0408 404 532
E isabelle.guaran@mial.com.au
473 St Kilda Road
Melbourne Vic 3004
W mial.com.au

IMPORTANT - This email and any attachments may be confidential. If you have received this email in error, please contact the Maritime Industry Australia Limited ('MIAL') on +61 3 9647 6000 and delete all copies of the email. You may not retain a copy of the email or forward it if you received it in error. Any opinions expressed in this email are those of the author and may not reflect the opinions or position of MIAL, unless otherwise indicated. Before opening or using attachments, check them for viruses and defects. If you identify a virus in any attachment forwarded by MIAL, please contact us immediately. MIAL does not accept any responsibility for problems caused by viruses, whether it is MIAL's fault or not.